LEGS – ELEVEN

Bingo has been enjoyed as a pastime by many people for a long time and we applaud Kemnay Bingo who recently celebrated their twentieth birthday. But they are by no means the only bingo club who have flourished in the village.

When Kemnay and District Small Bore Rifle Club (who are also to be congratulated on winning Division 1 of the National Long Range League – over 50 metres and 100 yards – covering the whole of the UK for 2018) started up in 1949 a weekly whist club was run in the Public Hall to raise funds. As time went on the numbers attending began to tail off and in order to retain interest the evening finished with a round of 'housey' as it was then known.

Several clubs in the village discussed the formation of a bingo club and the rifle club was approached for a loan of their equipment to help out. The new venture put paid to the whist club and those participating in the new venture were obliged to take the rifle club on board. The new club settled down with three participating clubs – cricket, bowling and rifle club and was held on Friday nights in what is now the Village Hall and was a pack out with people travelling from as far afield as Durris. It was understood that if the hall was required for an alternative booking on Friday, the bingo club moved to Saturday for that week.

At the end of every year donations were made to various organisations in the village. A jackpot was run every week and if it was not won the amount was carried over and it was not unknown for the jackpot to reach £1500, a considerable sum for the 1960s.

A change in government legislation resulted in the club closing until such times as it could comply with these new regulations. A new club was started but the accrued capital was retained by the original club. In 1989, conscious of their increasing mortality, the remaining trustees decided to disburse the capital amongst various clubs and organisations in the village with the proviso that the capital should be invested and any interest arising from that investment to be used as the recipient organisation saw fit. It was also requested that the investment should be held in an account incorporating "Kemnay Bingo Club Donation". 
